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Defendant sentenced to 20 years in prison for multiple violent 
crimes committed over the last several years.   

  
Kendall County State’s Attorney Eric Weis announced that Noah 

Rodriguez (dob: 09/08/97) formerly of Aurora, Illinois was sentenced to a total of 
20 years in prison for multiple violent felony offenses dating back to 2016.  
Rodriguez entered his final plea of guilty to the charge of Aggravated Criminal 
Sexual Assault last month and was sentenced to 8 years in prison.  Rodriguez 
will have to serve at least 85% of his sentence before being eligible for 
mandatory supervised release.  Additionally, he will have to register as a sex 
offender for life. Rodriguez was charged after an investigation revealed that 
Rodriguez had non-consensual sexual intercourse with a victim who was unable 
to give consent.  Rodriguez denied knowing the victim, however DNA evidence 
recovered from the victim proved he was the offender.   

This case is the last of four other felony cases which Rodiguez has 
committed and has been sentenced on since 2016. Rodriguez was sentenced to 
2 years in prison for theft of government property when, while out on bond, cut 
his ankle bracelet, which was never recovered and fled for several months.  
Rodriguez was later charged and sentenced to 6 more years in prison for 
strangling his estranged wife.  He will have to serve 85 % of this sentence as 
well.  And finally, while in custody at the Kendall County jail, Rodiguez violently 
assaulted two other inmates and was given an additional 4 years in custody.  
Rodriguez now faces additional federal charges unrelated to his cases in Kendall 
County.   

 Weis commented, “This defendant is a perfect example of someone who 
needs to be incarcerated for a long time.  Rodriguez has a history of violent 
offenses and even when he is in custody, he resorts to violence.  He will now 
have the next twenty years to realize his violent actions have long term 
consequences.”  The cases were prosecuted by State’s Attorney Weis.  Attorney 
Brian Erwin represented Rodriguez.    


